
The Screven County 

Board of Elections Meeting 

April 4, 2024 

The Board of Elections of Screven County, Georgia, Mrs. Veronica Bing,Mrs. Rosalind Evans, 
Mrs. Mary Felton and Mr. Burton Kemp met in regular session at 4:00 P.M.  on April 4, 2024 at 
the Screven County Courthouse.  

Persons Attending The Meeting 

Sarah Saxon attended the meeting 

CallTo Order, Invocation, and Pledge of Allegiance 

Mr. Burton Kemp called the meeting to order.   Mrs. Rosalind Evans gave the invocation and 
Mr. Burton Kemp led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Agenda Approval 

Mrs. Rosalind Evans made a motion amendment to correct the attendees list of the March 
meeting from Rachel to Ramah.  Mrs. Mary Felton seconded the amendment.  Mrs. Veronica 
Bing made the motion to approve the amended minutes.  Mrs. Mary Felton seconded the 
motion and it carried by unanimous vote.   

Public Comment 

There was no public comment.   

New Business 

1) By-Laws-After discussion a motion was made to amend the By-Laws by Mrs. Rosalind 
Evans. Mrs. Veronica Bing seconded the motion and it was approved by unanimous 
consent.  See Bylaws section for most current Bylaws.   

2) Voter Drives-  Mrs. Veronica Bing discussed ideas for upcoming voter drives.  The 
motion was made to table the discussion until next month when a specific plan would 
be proposed.  Mrs. Veronica Bing made the motion, Mrs. Mary Felton seconded the 
motion and it passed unanimously.   

3) Sunday Voting –A motion was made to allow Sunday voting for one Sunday during 
Advanced in person Voting.  Mrs. Veronica Bing made the motion, Mrs. Rosalind Evans 
seconded, and it was approved unanimously.  Mrs. Veronica Bing made a motion that 
Sunday voting would be held on the Sunday after the 2nd Saturday of advanced voting 
from 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM, but Sunday Voting for the General Primary in May would be 
held on the Sunday after the first Saturday, to avoid conflict with Mother’s Day.  Mrs. 
Rosalind Felton seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.   



4) Consider keeping Tech support on Election night- The Board discussed keeping tech 
support for the General Primary in May.   Mrs. Mary Felton made the motion, Mrs. 
Veronica Bing seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

5) Consider using radio advertising for election information- The board discussed using 
radio advertising to publicize election dates and information. They decided not to move 
forward with paid advertising and to continue using other methods. 

Board/Staff Reports- Stacy Mincey updated the Board on preparations for the upcoming 
General Primary election 

Executive Session-The Board went into Executive session at 5:21 and returned at 5:42 

Adjournment 

Mrs. Mary Felton made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Veronica Bing seconded the 
motion and it was approved by a unanimous vote at 5:42 PM.  

 

 

 

 


